Workforce Development Committee
1:30 p.m.
Wednesday, February 12, 2014
706 N. Victory Drive
Mankato, MN

Those Present:  Barb Embacher, Heather Gleason, Diane Halvorson, Becki Hawkins, Randy Long, Bev Mountain, Brent Pearson, Joan Tesdahl, Karen Wagner, Pam Weller, Molly Westman and John Woodwick
I. Welcome and Introductions

Diane Halvorson called the meeting to order.

II. South Central Labor Market Profile 
Brent Pearson presented labor market information for South Central Minnesota.  The labor market review included information on the labor supply, unemployment, industry makeup, wages, job vacancies, outlook, and labor demographics.  

Brent highlighted a few unique points about the South Central region including:

· The 4.9% unemployment rate for South Central still equals nearly 5,862 people without work.  The region still needs to gain 3,200 jobs to reach pre-recession levels.

· Key industries include manufacturing, retail, health care and social assistance, education, accommodations and food service.  

· Industries that have not recovered from the recession include construction, real estate, education, public administration, utilities, recreation, wholesale trade and professional, scientific, and technical services. 

· The median wage for South Central is $15.13 per hour.  There was some discussion on the impact of the proposed increase to minimum wage. For more information:  http://mn.gov/deed/images/Minimum%20wage.pdf.    There was also discussion about looking at the percentage of jobs in the region below median wage.  

· Impact of the Mankato/North Mankato Metropolitan Statistical Area (MSA) designation, as it accounts for 50% of the employment in the region.    

· At the height of the recession, there were 10 job seekers per opening compared to the current 2.4 job seekers per opening.

· There are nearly 70,00 projected openings in southwest Minnesota by 2020.

· Age participation rate for youth continues to shrink and is currently at 58.4% for 16-19 year olds. 

· 59.7 % of the workforce in the region have some post-secondary education.  There was discussion of the Georgetown University study where 70% of jobs will require post-secondary education by 2018. For an update to the study go to: http://cew.georgetown.edu/recovery2020/   

·  By 2035, the workforce for age 65 and older will nearly double across the state and in parts of the region. 
Diane Halvorson distributed the Occupations in Demand and reported that the committee will be reviewing the demand occupation list in April.  

III. Other Business
Bev Mountain reported that ABE has become a Pearson View Testing Center for GED testing.  The New Ulm classes are growing.  Bev will be retiring in June.

Molly Westman reported on a layoff in St. James that will occur in May.  The Rapid Response Team met with employees to discussion programs and services.

John Woodwick reported that MVAC is going through strategic planning.  One of the things that they are focused on is unemployment rates compared to poverty rates.  John distributed a chart comparing these rates from 1960-2012. MVAC is holding the 2nd Annual Warm Your Heart Event on March 8th.  The fundraising event will support the launch of the food hub which will raise the earnings of local farmers and provide local food for organizations.  The food hub is expected to launch later in 2014.  Propane crisis.  Shortages and spikes in price.   John also discussed the propane crisis which has cause shortages and spikes in propane costs.  

Joan Tesdahl reported that Nicollet County has seen an increase in requests for emergency funds for heating related issues. Nicollet County is going through some restructuring and staff changes.  Joan also discussed MN Sure and MN Choices.  

Meeting adjourned. 

